Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on April 25, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
OPEN MEETING
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee



Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Crispin Tresp (departed at 5:05 pm)


Ski Butternut

James Garzon




Resident – 84 North Plain Road
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time:
CT submitted a document petitioning the Prudential Committee to annex 370 State Road and 380 State Road to the Great Barrington Fire District.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of April 4, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 4, 2023 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported the Laurel, Locust and Gidding Street water main project is progressing.  The main water line is laid.  Giddings Street has been tested and service lines have been connected. The water line on Laurel Street is being tested and the service lines on Giddings Street are being connected.  PM met with Isobel Arthen-Long who is a Research Assistant Tighe & Bond sent to complete flagging at the pumping station and the property at Forest Row. 
Financial Report:
CU submitted March cash receivables, cash journal and fiscal year 2024 recommended budget appropriations along with the following warrants: 

Warrant #40 dated 4/7/2023 in the amount of $34,508.27

                       
Warrant #41 dated 4/14/2023 in the amount of $122,894.10



Warrant #42 dated 4/21/2023 in the amount of $148,243.64
WB made a motion to accept the FY2024 appropriations as submitted.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:   

New water rates were reviewed and approved by the board.

New Business:
PM suggested meter calibration for residents who question their water usage.  CU will get additional information and this will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:55 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

